Approved Thursday, August 17th, 2006
Minutes

Board of Directors Meeting

Math and Science Academy

Thursday, May 4th, 2006,  6:30 PM
8430 Woodbury Crossing, Woodbury, MN  55125

1. Call to order:  6:32 by Alan Moorhead (Chair)
2. Roll Call of Members:

Michelle Richards



Jerry Shelton
Eric Kaluza 

             

Alan Moorhead 
Laura Hutt




Bronwen Williams

John Foster (left 7:18)



Lucretia Keeler
Alice Lee




Paul Simone (ex-officio)

Grace Ezzell (Student Rep.), absent

3. Approval of Agenda

Edit items:  John Foster- Treasure(r); 11. New Business- switch order of items: a) BOD

Member Staff Contracts and b) Request to extend the leave of absence for Melissa Molin
Add item:  Information:  Annual report card from Minnesota Department of Education                                     
            Motion:  Approve agenda as edited and amended.

Moved by:  John Foster   

 Second:  Alice Lee


             Vote:  9-0-0

4. Open Forum

a) Deb Johnson reported that the annual Clean-up and BBQ was a success.  Over 60 people helped.  There was a $130 donation from neighbors.  Volunteers will be needed through the summer for landscape maintenance.  
b) Deb Johnson, reporting for the Outreach Team, noted the multicultural awareness programs that were held during lunch times this year were successful.  The team will be asking for a grant to continue this activity next year.  Also, the Outreach Team recently offered free fruit during lunch periods in connection with teen nutrition curriculum in health class.

c) Deb Johnson gave a summary of activity for the Parent Team.  MSA has the reputation of a leading charter school.  MSA is successful due in part to parent volunteers, parent support, and parent sponsored activities.  More than 70% of families donate annually to the Parent Team.  The Parent Team would readily work with the BOD if a study of the team is desired.  
d) Sandy Tevlin volunteered to be the next Parent Team Chair.  Billie Holterman-Schniepp volunteered to be the next Parent Tem Vice Chair.  The BOD recommended that Sandy Tevlin serve as interim chair and Billie Holterman-Schniepp serve as interim vice chair, and a formal election be held in August.
5. Approval of Meeting Minutes for the meeting of Thursday, April 6th, 2006
Motion:  To approve the minutes from the meeting of Thursday, April 6th, 2006 as amended.
Moved by:  Laura Hutt
  
Second:  Alice Lee

             
Vote:  9-0-0
6. Financial Report:  Paul Simone reported that MSA was 75% through the fiscal year as of March 31, 2006.  Utilities were below projection.  Salaries seemed to be behind, but that is because payout continues through August and the current budget ends June 30th.    
7. Chair’s Report:  Alan Moorhead welcomed Alice Lee to the BOD.  Also, MSA paid off a sizable loan this year, and our budget is in good shape.  The roof repair is a necessary expense.  A strength of MSA continues to be parent involvement.  The BOD will welcome input concerning parent support, the Parent Team, and strategies for maintaining and/or increasing parent participation.

8. Standing Committee Reports

a) Budget:  Laura Hutt and Paul Simone gave a preliminary 06-07 budget update and recommended the BOD adopt this budget and approve a revised budget in September since actual benefit numbers will be clear as well as final staff salaries.  Also, the budget committee recommended a new cleaning contractor. 
b) Building/Maintenance:  Jerry Shelton gave a roofing report.  Roof repairs should be completed within 2-3 weeks.  Additional problem areas were discovered.  The MSA building company accepted a proposal for extra work to be done by Garlock-French Roofing for an additional sum.  The total cost is still under the amount that the BOD approved to spend on the roof.  
c) Enrollment:  To date, Paul Simone reported 275 students in the building.  The projected enrollment for 2006-2007 includes 283 in the building.  The number of available lockers will be a challenge for next school year.  
d) Personnel:  Michelle Richards announced that Michelle Matson has accepted a .75 FTE contract to teach social studies for the 2006-2007 school year.  She earned her Minnesota teaching license for grades 5-12 social studies from Hamline University in 2004.  She is currently in a Master’s program.
e) Technology:  None
f) Parent Team:  Carrie Bartz reported that funding requests were approved including partial funding for improvements to the mini-golf course.  Annual expenditures were approved as well.  Speakers and workshops focusing on building students’ self-esteem may be scheduled.  The next parent team meeting is Thursday, August 10th. 
g) Policy Committee:  Paul Simone gave mandated policy updates.  The policy committee needs to review MSA policies.  The committee will bring updates and changes to the BOD for approval.  
h)
Student Committee:  None


9. Old Business: 
a) 2006-2007 Budget
      Motion:  To approve the budget as presented
.


Moved by:  Alan Moorhead

Second:  Laura Hutt



Vote:  8-0-0 

10. Consent Agenda:  Paul Simone instructed the BOD to remove the $500.00 Serve a Smile Mini Grant as well as the contract for G. Bruce Monroe.
Motion:  To approve the consent agenda.

Moved by:  Laura Hutt

Second:  Bronwen Williams


Vote:  8-0-0
11. New Business

a) Request to extend the leave of absence for Melissa Molin

Motion:  To accept the leave of absence request without pay for the 2006-2007 school year for Melissa Molin.

Moved by:  Laura Hutt

Second:  Eric Kaluza
   Withdrawal Motion:  Laura Hutt

b) BOD Member Staff Contracts

Motion:  To approve the contract for Lucretia Keeler.

Moved by:  Alice Lee


Second:  Alan Moorhead


Vote:  7-0-1

Motion:  To approve the contract for Michelle Richards.

Moved by:  Laura Hutt

Second:  Lucretia Keeler


Vote:  7-0-1

Motion:  To approve the contract for Eric Kaluza.
Moved by:  Alice Lee


Second:  Jerry Shelton


Vote:  7-0-1
Motion:  To approve the contract for Jerry Shelton.

Moved by:  Alan Moorhead

Second:  Laura Hutt



Vote:  7-0-1

Motion:  To approve the contract for Bronwen Williams.

Moved by:  Michelle Richards
Second:  Eric Kaluza



Vote:  7-0-1


Motion:  To approve a standard contract for Melissa Molin.

Moved by:  Laura Hutt

Second:  Alice Lee



Vote:  8-0-0


Motion:  To extend Melissa Molin’s leave of absence through school year 2006-2007.

Moved by:  Laura Hutt

Second:  Bronwen Williams


Vote:  8-0-0

c) Math Department request for unused staff development money

Motion:  To approve the request.

Moved by:  Jerry Shelton

Second:  Eric Kaluza



Vote:  7-0-1
d) 2006-2007 Student Fees
Each student would be charged a one time fee at the beginning of the school year, covering the cost of planners, subscriptions, atlases, Writer’s Reference, and May Term as per grade level requirements.  
Motion:  To adopt an annual student fee by grade as proposed, rounded up to the nearest whole dollar.

Moved by:  Bronwen Williams
Second:  Lucretia Keeler


Vote:  8-0-0

e) 2006-2007 Cleaning Contract

Motion:  To accept the 2006-2007 custodial contract as submitted.

Moved by:  Alan Moorhead

Second:  Laura Hutt



Vote:  8-0-0

12. Information
May 15th visit by Kristine Cohn—Senior official for U.S. Secretary of Education Region V:
Paul Simone reported that Kristine Cohn is scheduled to visit on May 15th.  At this time, no agenda has been sent.  Paul Simone is waiting for confirmation of the visit.


Academic Report/Plans:  Bronwen Williams presented the Student Academic Action Plan.  It 

is a resource from which to draw strategies that will work for individual students.  
Categories of suggestions include things that students can do, things that parents can do, and things that teachers can do.  Also, Bronwen gave a statistical report based on the number of students affected by the extracurricular eligibility policy.  Paul Simone reported there were 6 appeals to the policy.  There was an academic plan for eligibility created for each student who appealed.  Five students met the requirements of the academic plan and regained eligibility.
Annual Report Card from the Minnesota Department of Education:  Paul Simone reported that MSA received a charter school annual report rating rubric for the 2004-2005 school year.  Ratings were as follows:  0 = Not Included, 1 = Poor, 2 = Fair, 3 = Good, 4 = Excellent.

MSA earned the following:  Mission Statement:  4, Sponsor Information:  3, Governance:  4, Teaching Staff :  4, Program Successes and/or Best Practices:  4, Program Challenges and Strategies/Solutions for Addressing the Challenges:  4, Accountability Data:  4, All academic goals/rationale for new goals:  4, All student/school non-academic goals/rationale:  4, Other School Accountability Measures:  1.
Alan Moorhead recognized Laura Hutt as this was her last BOD meeting and thanked her for her effort and work.  

13. Future Agenda Items:

a) Regular Board Meeting:  To be determined

b) Workshop Meeting:  To be determined

14. Motion:  The next BOD meeting to be determined based on items that may come up.

Moved by:  Alan Moorhead

Second:  Jerry Shelton


Vote:  8-0-0

15. Adjourn

Motion:  Adjourn at 8:28 PM

Moved by Laura Hutt


Second:  Alan Moorhead


Vote:  8-0-0

Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Richards, Secretary

